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PLANNING BOARD MEETING MINUTES

10/23/14

Attendance: Norm, Joe, Glen, David (a bit late), Bob and Freddy, plus Olin Thomas and a few members

of public and Dean Wood.

First Item: Wood’s Pellet Mill

Norm Blake reminded everyone of the Site Walk on Saturday at 8:00 a.m. Dean Wood noted

that he had blazed a trail to the site from the left dugout behind the school (if folks wanted to

walk to the site).

Norm Blake stated that next Monday, the Fire Department will be talking with the Woods about

the project at the West Baldwin Fire Barn at 7:00 p.m.

Glen Reynolds submitted a request for conditions on the Woods’s Pellet mills, a copy of which is

attached. Glen also publicly stated that he will recuse himself from participation in the

consideration of the Pellet mill CUP, as he is an abutter and is seeking certain conditions on the

CUP. Norm agreed to pass the list of conditions onto the Town’s lawyer for review and

comment.

Freddy asked whether we knew the amount of the appraisal on the finished mill and how it

would impact the Town’s valuation and the amount owing to SAD 55. No one present could

answer the question. Jo felt that, on the whole, it probably would have a positive tax impact.

MOTION (did not do at start): Jo moved to accept the minutes of the prior meeting as stated. Freddy

seconded. The Motion passed unanimously.

There was a brief discussion of who should attend the public hearing on the Pellet mill. Norm

said that the applicant should bring whomever they felt was appropriate.

Second Item: Potential Shooting Range Ordinance

There has been a rumor circulating in town that someone may want to put a commercial

shooting range in Town.

Bob Flint searched the internet to get an idea of the type of ordinances other towns have

regarding shooting ranges. He found two, one from Windham and another from Cape Elizabeth.

The Board had a general discussion of the idea of a shooting range ordinance. Norm stated that

he would want to make sure that any ordinance addressed only commercial shooting ranges

and did not restrict landowners from shooting on their own property, even with a couple of

friends.

The Board agreed to investigate the idea of such an ordinance. Bob will bring a draft proposal to

the next meeting for the Board to discuss. Norm mentioned that any land use ordinance has to

be approved by the Town at a town meeting, after a public hearing.
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Third Item: The Board discussed the idea of posting all CUP’s on the website.

There was a general discussion about the idea. No one spoke against it.

MOTION: David made a motion that the Board provide electronic copies of all the CUPs to the

Town Clerk and request that they be posted on the Town’s website. Jo seconded. The Motion

passed unanimously.

The Board discussed whether we should note on the website those CUPs that were no longer

active because the use had been dormant too long. The Board generally thought that was a

good idea, and we could put an ad in the Shopping Guide to notify folks of this information. The

Board also generally discussed how to name the CUPs, including using Map and Lot numbers for

easy access.

Fourth Item: Motion to Adjourn, which passed unanimously.










